[image: ]





The following questions were emailed to candidates on February 10. Responses received by the deadline of February 20 are included in our evaluation. No edits were made to any responses.

Jennifer M. Jendras (District 87)

Do you believe your school’s current Health Education curriculum should include age-appropriate sex education?  What do you see as the strengths and/or areas needing improvement in this curriculum?

Sex education is a very necessary health related learning component.    Sex education needs to inform student about bodily components, their reproductive functions, inappropriate sexual behaviors, how to prevent unsolicited advances, pregnancy, diseases, and subjects along these lines.  Sex education should focus on dealing with both the public health and emotional health consequences of unprotected sex and promiscuity, and how to make positive choices when it comes to developing bodies.  Sex education in schools does not need to include instructing minor students how to have sex with themselves or an endless myriad of ways of how to so with other humans and/or objects.

What is your position on the renewal of the Invest in Kids Scholarship Tax Credit Program?  Do you favor state tax credits or vouchers for use by families to send children to private schools?  If so, how do you feel this will affect public schools?

I support parents having a choice in exercising their ability in selecting the best educational options needed for their child’s specific educational situation.  We do not want a nation of people educated in exactly the same things and in exactly the same way.  Diverse thought and critical thinking stimulate conversation, innovation, creativity, and problem solving.   As long as a parent has their child educated, it does not matter what type of school they have them educated in, as long as it meets basic learning standards.  Competition is a great driver to improvement and will raise the bar on public education.  Wealthy people overwhelmingly select private education for their children.  Why would I, or anyone else, want to stand in the way of a privately funded scholarship program designed to offer a similar opportunity to underserved populations.

What should happen if a group of parents demands that certain books about LBGTQ teenagers be permanently removed from all Glenbard libraries.  Should Glenbard censor its libraries’ content when parents object to certain books that are available for check-out but are not required reading?

First off, schools should not be in the business of banning books.   School districts do, however, have policies on what constitutes pornography for minors, as well as what materials are considered pornographic or indecent.   These policies must be adhered to.  It doesn’t matter if these books are LGBTQ or non-LGBTQ.  All material brought into schools must follow the same school policies based on content.
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